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Luxemburg, January 4, 2017 

 

 

Information to the Unitholders 

Credit Suisse (Lux) Asia Corporate Bond Fund 

 

 

 

CREDIT SUISSE FUND 

MANAGEMENT S.A. 

société anonyme 

5, rue Jean Monnet, 

L-2180 Luxembourg 

R.C.S. Luxembourg B 72 925 

The “Management Company” 

acting in its own name and on behalf of  

CS Investment Funds 13 
Fonds commun de placement 

(the “Fund”) 

 

 Notice is hereby given to the Unitholders of CS Investment Funds 13 – Credit 

Suisse (Lux) Asia Corporate Bond Fund (for the purpose of this point the 

“Subfund”) that the Board of Directors of the Management Company has decided 

to effect a stock-split of certain unit classes in the Subfund. 

 

Unit Class Currency ISIN 

IA USD USD LU0828907930 

IBH EUR EUR LU0828909043 

IB USD USD LU0828908078 

 

The stock-split will be effected at a ratio of 10 for 1 and will be conducted with 

the aim of increasing the liquidity of certain unit classes in the Subfund and 

expanding its Unitholder base by reducing the price of Subfund’s units.  

 

Unitholders trading in the Subfund until 3 p.m. (Central European Time) on 11 

January 2017 will be affected by the stock-split.  

 

Unitholders are not required to undertake any action. The Registrar and Transfer 

Agent will effect the stock-split directly on the units registered in the Unitholder’s 

account. 

 

The Subfund will be closed for subscriptions and redemptions on 12 January 

2017. 

 

The stock-split will be calculated on 13 January 2017 based upon the closing 

prices of 12 January 2017. 

 

Each Unitholder will receive nine (9) additional units for each unit held. 

 

Unitholders receive a notice from the Registrar and Transfer Agent informing 

about the number of units added to their relevant registered account in the 

context of the stock-split.  

 

The Subfund will trade at its post-split net asset values on 13 January 2017. 

 

Unitholders should note that the current prospectus of the Fund, the key investor 

information documents as well as the management regulations may be obtained 

in accordance with the provisions of the prospectus at the registered office of the 

Management Company or on the internet at www.credit-suisse.com. 

 

Luxembourg, 04 January 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the Management Company 

 

 

http://www.credit-suisse.com/

